DELHI PUBLIC SCHOOL, GURGAON
Parent Reps Meeting 2019-20
Thursday, 18" July’19
Venue: Conference Room

Chaired by: Ms. Aditi Misra, Principal, DPS Gurgaon
MEETING WAS ATTENDED BY THE FOLLOWING PARENT REPS:

Ms. Nidhi Arora Dhingra - Class Nursery
Dr. Arunima Shrivastava - Class Prep
Mr. Vaibhav Suri - Class1
Ms. Nidhi Vasishta - Class II
Ms. Sriparna Ghosh - Class III
Ms. Richa Vasudeva - Class IV
Ms. Amisha Gupta - Class V
Ms. Aditi Govil - Class V
Ms. Roohi Trehan Thakur - Class VI
Ms. Aditi Mehtani - Class VI
Ms. Gunjan Bhargava - Class VII
Ms. Sumbal Khan - Class VII
Ms. Chani Bali - Class VIII
Ms. Archana Khera - Class X
Ms. Rajni Dhingra - Class XI
Mr. Ajay Wasan - Class XI
Ms. Jaspreet Chopra - Class XII
Ms. Kalpana Subramaniam - Class XII
APOLOGIES:
Dr. Gaurav Kapoor - Class Nursery
Mr. Nipun Marya - Class Prep
Dr. Vinita Malik - Class I
Mr. Sachin Chugh - Class II
Ms. Renu Akhileswaran - Class III
Mr. Ritesh Zalpuri - Class IV
Dr. M. S. Sharma - Class VIII
Ms. Gloria D’Souza - Class IX
Ms. Deepali Jetley - Class IX
Ms. Deepali Sharma - Class X
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The meeting commenced with the Director Principal welcoming everyone for the

Parent Reps Meeting.

Feedback / Suggestions of Parents were taken up:

e School action regarding the bus drivers and helpers : Ms. Aditi Misra responded
that the school has been following the Surakshit Vahan Policy which met stringent
checks on the drivers / helpers daily. This agitated them as anyone who was
checked did not like it. Therefore, for the safety and security of the students, the
management decided to take action.

e Regarding Social Media and Smart phone usage : Ms. Aditi Misra informed all
present that smart phones and availability of unsupervised internet usage has led
to some students sending inappropriate messages to each other. The parents
wanted the school to intervene or they would go to the police and complain.
Inspite of the school requesting parents not to provide smart phones, the students
still have them. In such cases, where there is misuse of social media, from home,
the school cannot be responsible.

In continuation with the above, it was decided by the Parent Rep Group that all
internet related work for students will be done in school or given for home work
during weekends / holidays.

The class X and XII results of the students were discussed and appreciated by all.

The college placement of the students of 2019 batch were noted by all.

The Director Principal shared the details of the admission process for classes

Pre Nursery and Nursery (session 2020-21). The Draw of Lots would be held in the

auditorium of DPS Sector - 45 on Saturday, 7" September’19.

Ms. Aditi Misra informed everyone, that as promised, the proposed fee for session

2020-21 will be as follows:

7% increase in Tuition Fee

10% increase in Bus Fee

No increase in Annual Fee or any other charge

6% increase in the Refundable Caution Money for New Admission students only

The proposed fee structure was approved by the Parent Reps. The fee structure will

now be presented for ratification by the Members of the Managing Committee of

DPS Gurgaon.

With no other point to discuss, the meeting ended on a positive note
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Aditi Misra
Director Principal



